

Due to the City Election on Tuesday, November 3, 2015

The Municipal Council & Committee Meetings for November 3, 2015

will be held on

Monday, November 2, 2015
Committees beginning at 7:30 AM



Meetings will be held in the Chester R. Martin Municipal Council Chambers



# MUNICIPAL COUNCIL AGENDA TEMPORARY CITY HALL 141 OAK STREET, TAUNTON, MA 02780 RECEIVED CITY CLERGIZE DEFICE 2015 OCT 28 P 3: 10

**NOVEMBER 2, 2015 – 7:30 AM** 

TAURIBH, MA

\_\_\_\_\_OTTY CLERK

INVOCATION ROLL CALL RECORDS

**HEARING:** 

NONE

**COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE MAYOR** 

#### APPOINTMENTS

## **COMMUNICATIONS FROM CITY OFFICERS**

- Pg. 1 Com. from Alice Mulhern, Golf Course Commission Extension of present contract for John F. Parker Municipal Golf Course
- Pg. 2 Com. from Jennifer Bastille, Civilian Crime Analyst/Community Outreach Specialist Neighborhood Crime Watch Revision Committee

#### **COMMUNICATIONS FROM CITIZENS**

Pg. 3 Com. from Karon Terry, 8 Russell St., Taunton – Expressing gratitude

#### **PETITIONS**

# Class II License

Petition submitted by Dennis M. Borges, 73 Point St., Berkley requesting a **NEW** Class II License for CAC (Consumer Auto Club) located at 9 Cape Rd., Suite 1.

### **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

#### UNFINISHED BUSINESS

ORDERS, ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

Respectfully submitted,

Rose Marie Blackwell City Clerk

September 12, 2015

Mayor Thomas Hoye Members of the City Council City of Taunton 141 Oak Street Taunton, MA 02780

RE: Extension of present contract for John F Parker Municipal Golf Course

Dear Mayor and Council Members:

On September 10, 2015 the John F. Parker Golf Course Commission voted unanimously to request the extension of the present management contract currently held by LEA Golf for a period of one year through December 31, 2016.

Article 14 of the contract gives the City the unilateral right to extend the contract for one year and one year only on the same terms and conditions.

The permits for the golf course expansion have either been granted or currently in the works. By extending this contract, it would allow LEA to complete the permitting process which would enable the City to go out for bid next year for a long term management contract with all the permits in hand.

LEA Golf has done an excellent job with running, maintaining and improving the golf course currently. We believe that extending the current contract would be beneficial to all involved.

Sincerely,

Aline Mulhern

**Golf Course Commission** 

blinkhulher





# CITY OF TAUNTON POLICE DEPARTMENT

CHIEF EDWARD JAMES WALSH 23 SUMMER STREET TAUNTON, MA 02780 (308) 821-1471

October 14, 2015

Mayor Thomas C. Hoye Jr and Members of the City Council Temporary City Hall 141 Oak Street Taunton, MA 02780

RE: Neighborhood Crime Watch Revision Committee

Dear Mayor Hoye and Members of the Municipal Council:

The Taunton Police Department is looking to revise the neighborhood crime watch meetings. Chief Edward J. Walsh has requested I develop a committee that would work together to revise how the meet nest are run, what information should be communicated and overall guideline for the neighborhood crime watch meetings.

Ideally the committee should consist of residents who have attended neighborhood crime watch meetings in the past as well as one or two representatives from the Municipal Council. The goal of the committee is to create a new structure for the neighborhood crime watch program. I would like to extend an invitation to the Municipal Council to select a member(s) to be part of neighborhood crime watch revision committee.

If you could kindly let me know which Municipal Council members will be working on the committee I would greatly appreciate so that I can schedule the first meeting.

Sincerely

Jennifer Bastille

Civilian Crime Analyst/Community Outreach Specialist

mutilla

10 pa/152 This letter is to inform the Tauston City Courcil the actions of three Taunton Police Officers, Mathew Mc Caktres Steven Crowinshkeld and Seter Cour These Three officers escarted Kathleen Viera from Belva Fugueral Home to Saint Joseph's Cemetary on Octobor 19,2015. Kathy Was a good friend of muse as well as courtless others. She wasked at morton Hospital as a sphlebotomist for over from factly one years. Her fatients were from transton as well as other surrounding, town. most of her fatients were cancer fatients and the wory of that is, is that she too sucumbed to brain carrier and fassed away at her home surrounded by her griends which happen to be hospital workers also the actions of these three police officers researcing as to the Cemetary for Kathy's find ride are beyond words. I feel Kathy deserved the ascort and the officers deserve a Hank you." It was greatly appreciated and it will never be frequent. Thank you Laron lesso



**NOVEMBER 2, 2015** 

HONORABLE THOMAS C. HOYE, JR., MAYOR COUNCIL PRESIDENT ESTELE BORGES AND MEMBERS OF THE MUNICIPAL COUNCIL

PLEASE NOTE:

THE FOLLOWING COMMITTEE MEETINGS HAVE BEEN SCHEDULED FOR MONDAY, NOVEMBER 2, 2015 AT 7:30 A.M. AT THE TEMPORARY CITY HALL AT MAXHAM SCHOOL, 141 OAK STREET, TAUNTON, MA. 02780, IN THE CHESTER R. MARTIN MUNICIPAL COUNCIL CHAMBERS

7:30 A.M.

#### **THE COMMITTEE ON FINANCE & SALARIES**

- 1. MEET TO REVIEW THE WEEKLY VOUCHERS & PAYROLLS FOR CITY DEPARTMENTS
- 2. MEET TO REVIEW REQUESTS FOR FUNDING
- 3. MEET TO REVIEW MATTERS IN FILE

PLEASE NOTE:

A "MEETING" OF THE ENTIRE MUNICIPAL COUNCIL, AS SAID TERM IS
DEFINED IN MASS. GEN. L. C. 30A, §18 MAY OCCUR CONCURRENTLY WITH
THIS COMMITTEE MEETING

RESPECTFULLY.

COLLEEN M. ELLIS

**CLERK OF COUNCIL COMMITTEES**